TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Special Budget Meeting held on Monday the 20th January 2020
Meeting started 7.00pm

Present

 Chairperson Barry Hodgson 

Councillor Beverley Robinson
Clerk Adele Waddington

Cllr David Barritt 


Cllr David Storey

Cllr Clare Storey
Cllr Emma Jane MacDonald

Cllr Craig McBeth

Cllr Andrea Beswick
Apologies:  Cllr Paul Reyner, Cllr Ruth Crompton
Cllr Hodgson and the Responsible Financial Officer Adele Waddington have worked on a proposed budget for the new financial year which would require a precept of £90,000. This is an increase of £37078 on the amount received in 2019/20.  The additional amount will show as a 70% increase on the Council Tax Bill for the Parish Council.
All councillors agreed in principle to the proposed increase in salary to £20475. This increase includes provision for LGA pay offer (set nationally), as well as an increase in scale from point 29 to point 30 and 1 extra hour's work per week.  
As the scale would be changing, councillors agreed the process needed to follow national standards, therefore guidance would be sought on expected roles and responsibilities for the proposed band level.  
It was also felt that the current job description may no longer reflect the role carried out, so would be reviewed at the same time.  Proposed: Cllr Macdonald Seconded: Cllr Robinson 

Councillors decided that the allotment rents and garage ground rents have no increase in April 2020.
Cllr MacDonald proposed that the Parish Council only take ownership of Ball Grove once the remedial works on the whole park have been completed and the new barrier has been installed.  Whilst Pendle Council retain ownership, they will continue to carry out the grounds maintenance work.  When the Parish Council take ownership, the companies who have already put in a tender will be contacted to see if they are still interested in doing the work.  Seconded Cllr McBeth.  Put to vote – all in favour.

Discussions took place regarding the option to employ a solicitor to handle the transfer.  Cllr MacDonald proposed that we do this.  Seconded Cllr C Storey.  Put to vote – all in favour.

Adele has received a letter from Pendle Leisure Trust asking whether we will sponsor the free swim passes for primary school children again in April.  Cllr Hodgson thinks that we should still offer this, with a possible reimbursement scheme for anyone swimming during the times we decide.  The amount will remain in the budget.  This was proposed by Cllr Robinson.  Seconded Cllr D Storey.  Put to vote – all in favour.
The figures were scrutinised by the Councillors, and Cllr Hodgson proposed the budget and precept.  Seconded Cllr C Storey.  Put to vote – all in favour. 

